Approved
AGATE CREEK PRESERVE HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE BOARD

February 13, 2013

A meeting of the Board of Directors of Agate Creek Preserve HOA was held on Wednesday, February 13, 2013, 11:30 am, at the offices of Commercial Property Group. Present were board members Rick Dowden, president, Ted Swain, Russ Atha, Randy Dean, and officers, Joe Robbins, treasurer, and Nancy Jarchow, secretary. Rick served as chairman and Nancy, secretary.

Minutes.  Minutes of the last board meeting, November 28, 2012, were approved.

Finance. Joe reported our fiscal year is now coordinated with the calendar year. We currently have three accounts at Yampa Valley Bank: a checking account, a money market account and a CD. We will establish separate accounts for the general and water reserves. Joe provided a current balance sheet and profit/loss statement.

Water. Nancy reviewed the water system with water administrator, Bruce Thompson. Bruce is planning to order the back-up chlorine pump other items approved in the budget, this spring. He will have B&J Pump order the new meter head. He received a letter from ISO (Insurance Services Office) who tested the hydrants last summer. Our hydrants were tested for 500 gpm flow at 20 psi. Our flow test showed we have a 600 gpm flow at 20 psi. Bruce will exercise all valves on a quarterly basis and will flush the hydrants this spring.

Randy suggested Bruce measure the flow at the pump house against the usage to determine loss. Nancy will ask Bruce to evaluate that based on the most recent meter readings, last quarter of 2012, and to follow-up for each quarterly reading.

Board Meetings.  Scheduled for April 16 - Tuesday, 3:30; June 26 - Wednesday, 3:30; Sept. 4 - Wednesday, 3:30; all at Commercial Property Group.

Annual Meeting: November 13 - Wednesday, 3:00 at Wells Fargo Bank, downtown Steamboat.

There being no other business, motion was made and approved to adjourn the meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Jarchow

Secretary

